
Grand Junction, Colorado. 

 
June 18, 1928 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction having been duly 
notified met in special session on June 18th at 7:30 o'clock P.M. 
for the purpose of considering a special appropriation ordinance 
for the purchase and installation of a sand and gravel plant and 
crusher. Those present and answering at roll call were President 
Moslander, Councilman Ellison, Hall, Meders, Penberthy, Rogers, 
City Attorney Hinman and City Manager Thompson. 
 
It was regularly moved by Councilman Rogers, seconded by 
Councilman Penberthy that on account of the absence of City Clerk 
Niles that W. L. Sackett be appointed as City Clerk Pro-tem. 

Motion carried. 
 
Special Appropriation for Purchase of Gravel Plant: 
 
The following proposed ordinance was introduced and read by the 
clerk pro-tem: 
 

ORDINANCE NO. ________ 
 

AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING AN APPROPRIATION FOR THE PURCHASE AND 
INSTALLATION OF A SAND AND GRAVEL PLANT AND CRUSHER. 

 
WHEREAS, Since the date of the adoption of the annual 
appropriation ordinance for the fiscal year ending December 31, 

1928, unforeseen contingencies have arisen in that since said 
date petitions have been presented to the City Council of the 
City of Grand Junction to create a local improvement district; 
and pursuant thereto, the said City Council has declared its 
intention to create a paving district in said city, to be known 
and designated as Paving Dist. #20, and has determined that said 
proposed improvements can be efficiently made by the city, and 
that in making said improvements a great quantity of sand and 
crushed gravel is necessary and will be required by said city; 
and 
 
WHEREAS, The said city has experienced great difficulty in 
obtaining crushed gravel and sand of proper quality and quantity 
from others when and as required in making like improvements in 

the past, and has suffered damage, inconvenience, loss and delay 
from such source in making like improvements in the past; and 
 
WHEREAS, Said plant and crusher can be utilized and used to great 
advantage by said city in the performance of other city work, 
including sidewalk construction and reconstruction, street 
surfacing, alley and intersection work, and cement work of all 
kinds, wherein sand and or gravel is required, both in emergency 
repairs and in regular construction work required by said city; 
and 
 



WHEREAS, It is deemed economical and for the best interests of 

the city to install and operate its own sand and gravel plant and 
crusher, and it is further deemed necessary to meet the 
unforeseen contingency of making the improvements contemplated in 
said Paving District No. 20 that said sand and gravel plant and 
crusher be immediately purchased and installed and placed in 
operation to provide sand and gravel for such improvements: 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
GRAND JUNCTION: 
 
Section 1. That for the purpose of purchasing and installing a 
sand and gravel plant and crusher, there is hereby appropriated 
out of unappropriated funds of said city the sum of $9524.75. 
 

Passed and adopted this ________ day of ________, A. D. 1928. 
 
 
 
       ____________________________ 
ATTEST:       Pres. of the Council. 
 
 
_________________________ 
   City Clerk Pro-tem. 
 
Councilman Meders moved and Councilman Penberthy seconded the 
motion that the proposed ordinance be passed for publication. 
Upon this motion the following vote was cast: 

 
Councilmen voting Aye: Moslander, Ellison, Meders, Penberthy and 
Rogers. Councilmen voting Nay: Hall. 
 
A majority of the councilmen voting in favor thereof the 
President declared the motion carried. 
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn by Councilman 
Meders seconded by Councilman Rogers carried. 
 
/s/ William. L. Sackett      
   City Clerk Pro-tem. 


